
	
  

 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends                                                                                                                                  
 
So here we go - 2015!    
 
The end of last year was so encouraging!  
It is hard to define the fruit in this ministry. If I were an evangelist it would be easy to count up the ‘new life’. 
Teaching / preaching and sharing is so different and yet I feel God is allowing us to see some of what is 
happening in peoples lives. 
 
One of my prayers as you will be aware is to see signs and wonders following the preaching of the word 
and when I look back I see that it has already been happening. In Bydgoszcz earlier in the year and 
latterly in Kwidzyn the response to the baptism in the Holy was fantastic ….plus a healing following another 
preach! 
 
The highlight for Anne and myself was the weekend in Wloclawek, in particular the marriage day when 
one of the couples, who came with some marriage issues, gave their lives to God.  Along with the ‘hungry’ 
youngsters and life at the small Bible college in Gdynia it has been an amazing year. 
  
So to 2015. I leave this Friday 9th and return on Monday 2nd February.  
 
The start of this coming year will be quite an intense period with teaching and sharing at CftN in Gdynia. 
About 17hrs over the three weeks, mainly on Tues and Thurs. There is still some preparation to do on the 
other days.  
I am meeting the men, of a new church to me, in Gdynia on Fri 23rd.  Firstly to get to know them and 
secondly with a view to doing some men’s teaching at a later date. 
I also have a meeting with the district leader Jozef and his wife Bogusia to discuss two more marriage 
days. 
 
Thank you also to those who have been so generous in giving. I have been reminded that when we sow 
into Gods Kingdom we will reap a harvest of blessing. Proverbs 11 v 25 reminds us that……‘The generous 
soul will be made rich, and he who waters will also be watered himself’. 
 
As I write many of you will know that Thomas has been in hospital following a re-occurrence of his 
Ulcerative Colitis. He appears to be responding well to new treatment, in fact so well that they are going  
to discharge him. Such a different picture to just two / three days ago but please remember him in prayer, 
along with all the family. Thank you! 

	
  

Snow has been falling in the Gdansk / Gdynia area. 
Apparently it started on Christmas day but the 
temperatures are moving both above and below 
minus so whether it is still there? Well we shall see. 
 
I need you to know that you are a vital part of this 
ministry through prayer. I believe it is called ‘body 
ministry’.  
 
Thank you once again for all your love and support for  
the ministry, myself and the family. We cannot do it 
without you. 
 
Every blessing 
 

Paul (& Anne) 
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